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Editor’s
Introduction

Seymour J. Rosenthal, MSSW

This issue contains a variety of interesting and
cutting edge articles, all of which offer significant
implications for continuing education programs in
the future.

One article, by Helene Jackson and Jennifer
Elkins, concerns the presentation of an online
course for social service staff that deal with child-
hood trauma worldwide. On a more micro level,
Rebecca Thomas, et al, assist the reader in examin-
ing major barriers to employment in low-income
neighborhoods.

In an article on domestic violence, Brian K.
Payne, et al, have shown that the incidence and
prevalence of this form of violence has led to an

awareness of training needs for social service work-

ers who are engaged in this highly sensitive field.
Timothy B. Conley, et al, address the lack of
adequate preparation for rural master’s-level

professionais who work in addiction communities,
and offer solutions to this problem.

Lastly, Jay Sweifach and Heidi Heft-LaPorte
outline a study that examines the manner in which
doctoral students use online technology. The
authors discuss the implications of this study and
present strategies to enhance the use of technologi-
cal resources within the social service profession.

Our next issue of Professional Development will
be a special double issue that will follow up on a
topic presented in our summer, 2003, issue: child
welfare. We will report on the findings, programs
and policy proposals that were first addressed in
that issue. Together, these two issues will provide a
substantive and useful packet of information for
developers of child welfare programs.

Seymour J. Rosenthal is former Director of the Center for Social Policy and Conumunity Development,
Associate Dean for Research and Community Development, and currently Emeritus Professor, School of Social

Administration, Temple University, Philadelphia, PA 19122,
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